
 

Stop using all vape products during health
investigation, New York warns
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New York's top health regulator is urging people to stop using all vape
products while an investigation continues into hundreds of lung-related
illnesses nationwide. 
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Health Commissioner Howard Zucker issued an alert Saturday morning
as the state looks into the cause of 34 severe illnesses found among
mostly young vapor-product users statewide since July. 

The warning comes amid an outbreak of at least 450 potential cases in
33 states and one territory, according to the U.S. Centers for Disease
Control and Prevention. As many as five deaths have been reported. 

New York and federal regulators are focusing on a link to a vitamin E
acetate found in some black-market products containing THC, the
psychoactive component of marijuana. 

Echoing a statement made earlier by Gov. Andrew Cuomo, Zucker
warned New York residents against using all vape products—legal and
illegal—while the state continues to investigate the cause of the illnesses.

Previously, the state had warned against using illicit THC vape products. 

He said researchers at the Wadsworth Center, the state's public health
lab in Albany, are testing both THC and nicotine vape products. 

"Heeding the warnings from CDC and at the direction of Governor
Cuomo, today I am urging New Yorkers to stop using vape products
while the investigation into the definitive cause of reported vaping-
associated illnesses nationwide can be better determined," Zucker said in
a statement. 

New York's medical-marijuana program does not allow vitamin E
acetate in its products, and none of the state's 34 cases involve products
available through the program, according to Zucker. 

Still, Zucker advised medical-marijuana patients to consult with their 
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health care providers to seek alternatives to vaping "out of an abundance
of caution." 

The U.S. Food and Drug Administration had previously warned users
should stop using illicit THC vaping products. 

At the Labor Day parade Saturday in New York City, Cuomo
emphasized the state's alert applies to all vaping products, not just illicit
THC. 

"Our health guidance is no one should be using vaping products period
until we know what it is," Cuomo said. 

©2019 USA Today
Distributed by Tribune Content Agency, LLC.

Citation: Stop using all vape products during health investigation, New York warns (2019,
September 9) retrieved 22 November 2023 from https://medicalxpress.com/news/2019-09-vape-
products-health-york.html

This document is subject to copyright. Apart from any fair dealing for the purpose of private
study or research, no part may be reproduced without the written permission. The content is
provided for information purposes only.

Powered by TCPDF (www.tcpdf.org)

3/3

https://medicalxpress.com/tags/health+care+providers/
https://medicalxpress.com/news/2019-09-vape-products-health-york.html
https://medicalxpress.com/news/2019-09-vape-products-health-york.html
http://www.tcpdf.org

